
The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff

CALLED MEETING
June 27, 2016
STATE OF ALABAMA

CHEROKEE COUNTY

The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff met for a called business meeting Monday, June 27, 2016 at 10:00 a.m. in the Utility Board room located at 4971 AL Hwy 68, Cedar Bluff Alabama. Chairman Cindy Early called the meeting to order at 
10:00 a.m.

Roll Call:

Billie Burkhalter
     
Absent
          

Cindy Early

Present
            
Norman Burton

Present
            
Linda Pickelsimer      
Present
Tammy Crane


Present

At this time Chairman Cindy Early turned the meeting over to James Payton and Darryl Sears with L.A.D.D. Environmental. Mr. Payton explained to the board that part of the settlement agreement with A.D.E.M. was to ensure that the permit limits for wastewater were met and no violations were reported. The only violations since completion of improvements are for E-Coli and for percent of CBOD and TSS. The E-Coli issue has been resolved. Excessive infiltration is the primary cause of the percent removal violation. A Summary of Compliance Actions and Schedule report was presented to the board for approval. The report stipulates action to be taken to limit infiltration problems and dates for completion. The report has to be submitted to A.D.E.M. by July 18, 2016. Items discussed included smoke testing and running a camera inside the sewer lines located in Riverside Campground and Cherokee Drive in search of infiltration problems. The deadline for the smoke testing and for running the camera down the lines is September 30, 2016. Manager Jeff Harrell asked Mr. Payton if the deadline for running the camera system could be changed to February 28, 2017. Mr. Payton assured the board that would not be a problem. All together there were a total of 9 actions to be completed. A motion was made by Tammy Crane and seconded by Linda Pickelsimer approving the Summary of Compliance Action and Schedule report with the date change requested.
Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Burton, Crane, Early, Pickelsimer

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: Burkhalter
Mr. Payton stated the report had to be submitted to A.D.E.M. by July 18, 2016 and the next regular board meeting was July 19, 2016. After some discussion a motion was made by Norman Burton and seconded by Tammy Crane to move the July 18, 2016 meeting to July 12, 2016 to give Mr. Payton and L.A.D.D. Environmental time to present the completed report to the board and submit it to ADEM by July 18, 2016.
Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Burton, Crane, Early, Pickelsimer

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: Burkhalter

After assuring there was no further business, Chairman Cindy Early adjourned the meeting. 

The meeting adjourned at 10:18 a.m.  
APPROVED July 12, 2016: 

________________________________________________

CINDY EARLY, CHAIRMAN

________________________________________________

MARIE KELLY, SECRETARY
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